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January 2011
           Dear friends, I want to tell you how God provided an opportunity to speak with people who are in the service of our country.  Through very interesting circumstances I met  the main police officer who is responsible for maintaining order in the schools. We got to know his name was Ruslan, I told him about our church and what we do. As well I had the opportunity to tell how God has changed my life.  He was surprised even though he said that someone else told him my testimony.   

           I invited him to a service and told him that we in the church conducted a Sunday school for children and their children could also attend on Sundays. He mentioned that he had friends who had families and promised to introduce me to their colleagues who are responsible for our district. I did not have long to wait for a few days later he called me and said, Igor, come to church, I would like to introduce you to some people. I said yes  and could hardly wait.    I started praying that God would bless this meeting. Half an hour later a car arrived with four men, all of them serve in the police, working in different sections but in our area. We talked for a long time and they have a lot of questions and asked what our attitude was to alcohol, and what that I think about what is happening with the youth. I also told them my testimony how God saved me and how I live now.  After they heard my testimony they started to ask questions.  Why God allows a lot of suffering and why bad people are living better than good.   They also asked how the Bible looks at different things, such as adultery or divorce.
                One officer named Andrei is bringing children who do not live with stable families. Andrei says Igor, I would like to work with your church, there are families that lead an immoral life, and we have to deprive them of their parental rights, but before doing so, we would like to give them another chance, and I would like to recommend to your church if this is possible. I said that is what we are here for. To teach about a different life which is only possible with God.
            One policeman named Oleg said Igor, if we have questions  in spiritual matters, can we ask you?   I told him that we have services and Bible study groups  and would always be glad tos see them.

Pray with us:
1) For these people, Andrew, Oleg, Ruslan, Alex. (May the Lord give them a sincere repentance.)
2) Pray for the church to come to new people.
3) Pray for the military service,
4) To the children came to Sunday school.

February 2011

Dear friends!
I want to share those events that took place this month in our church. And also I want to ask you to pray for those people who God gives us to preach the gospel.


Vasily Mikhailovich: We met Vasily when  we were running a gas line to our church.  He helped us a lot with documents, as well as making efforts to make this process go quicker. I had a lot of time to talk with Uncle Vasya. We talked about many vital topics, but when I talked about the spiritual, his behavior changed immediately and he immediately looked tense and could not hide that he was agitated. It was evident that he was not ready to talk about spiritual things, I did not want to irritate him, so as not to alienate him. We talked a lot, and I would say, as good friends. 

A couple of weeks ago I asked Uncle Vasya to church to check the gas boilers.  He looked them over and said they were okay.  We started talking and it was clear that he does not want to leave. We have a very long time talking and he started asking questions about God and how to live right before God. We talked about the church, and that a person should try to God.

PS: Eight years ago, the daughter of Uncle Vasya, named Olga began to attend a Bible study group. This group is led Vitaly Sychev, I was also attending the group.  I knew Olga very well. Her parents, when they learned that she goes to Bible study group, categorically forbade her to go. But Olga did not listen to them and continued walking. Then the parents did not let her out of the house.  They made many more  efforts for her not go to the group. Yet, today I  am talking  with her father, who forbade her before, and now he is talking. Is not it amazing how God works.


Sister Raya: I want to ask you to pray for her sister Raya.  She found out a few years ago that she has cancer, and has already had several operations. Now tests show that she has cancer again. She came to me in church and said it was for her a very heavy blow.   Adding to her problems her sons are dependent on alcohol. And now she's  is just  very tired. I ask you to pray for sister Raya.

Pray:
1. For the music ministry that God has sent people who would like to do it, and lit the hearts of those who are now engaged.
2. During the Sunday School ministry.

March 2011
Will come to an end of the academic year in secondary schools and, therefore also in Sunday school. We are pleased that many of the children attended classes almost without absence, and many of them developed a good habit to be faithful to lessons on Sunday. Recently, one of the mothers told us that her daughter - Julia,  asks many questions at home about God and the heavenly kingdom. All these questions arise from her after school, talking with friends, and various life situations. She began to think about it all because of the lessons from Sunday school stories about the life of Jesus.   Soon Christians began to encourage the girl on the idea that it should help her mother, not deceive her,  and that she should tell other children about God.
Now she attends Sunday school with her mother who does not yet know the Lord. This woman said she was especially liked on Sunday to come to the church meeting and Sunday school. Her little girl looks forward to Sunday to go sing songs and listen to the Bible lessons.

In this academic year to 70 new children at least once visited Sunday school. Not all of them remained, but the Word of God was still sown.  In each lesson, children receive a written homework assignment.  It is necessary to to seek out and read verses from the Bible to complete the homework.  Since many of the children did not have a Bible, and we were happy to make them a valuable gift - a personal word of God. They did not believe that this is a gift. Now all the kids know that the Bible is a book of wisdom, a guide in their lives.
For the upcoming Easter holiday we get together with the children to practise the program.  They are eagerly preparing songs and poems. We hope also that this holiday the parents of our students will come.

 Prayer requests: 
1. Desna Sunday School
2. Pray with us, please, for the preparation for summer camp, workers, for ensuring that local authorities are do not prevent us from having this event and for good weather so we could be on the street;
3. For open hearts to accept Jesus by faith
